Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Monday October 21st. 2019
Present: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.S.Cutts  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)   Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   
 
Apologies:  Mr.B.Coe    Mr.S.Fidler    
Public Participation None
a) Police Report the website latest information indicated that there had been seven incidents recorded in August
b) Council and District Council Reports Mr.Roper said that budget consultations were taking place but it looked like a further increase in Council Tax of 3.99% and additional cost savings of £16m.   Mrs.Holland reported that the draft Greater Norwich Local Plan had been put back until January 2020. An investigation was taking place into the handling of the “EcoCube”  project wher BDC had surrendered its lease halfway through the ten year term with a potential cost of £170k.
c) Norwich Airport Committee Not available
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded as follows:





Mr.Matthewson – Grass Cutting and St.Faiths Centre




Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting
3. Minutes of the September meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that NCC said it was unlikely that they could provide a bus stop facility on the A140. A potential planning issue in Back Street had been referred to the BDC enforcement officer for a ruling. No reply had been received from NCC on the subject of “no through road” signs at the Warren.
5. Planning No objection was raised to extensions at Willow End, Swan Plain but concerns were expressed at the access for construction materials and whether the design was in keeping with materials used in adjacent buildings.



The outline application for 64 houses east of Manor Road was going to appeal and the members asked the Clerk to re-inforce the previous objection with particular reference to the proposed access.






No objections were raised to variations to the industrial area at Norwich Airport.
6. Churchyard Wall Mr.Wilks reported on the state of the churchyard wall with the need for re-pointing in places and spraying the ivy behind the wall at the western end.  The Clerk was authorised to spend up to £500 in getting this work done.

7. Swan Green After further discussion it was agreed that high points should be scraped into lower areas before the application of top soil and seed. Mr.Cushing would liaise with PJD Ltd. and Baileys Ltd.
8. Cemetery Hedge A quote for cutting and removing the arisings in the sum of £410+VAT from Norse was accepted.
9. Weavers Close A request by a resident to consider a 20mph limit did not find support.

10. Newton Park A resident had asked for permission to raise funds for a picnic bench. The Council determined that any such bench would be made from recycled plastic to minimise maintenance. Once installed it would be the property of the Council and added to the Council’s insurance.

11. Remembrance Sunday The Council’s wreath would be laid by Mr.Cushing

12. Correspondence The Clerk reported that BDC had advised that the Community Infrastructure Levy to be paid to the Council in October would be £5,087.38
13. Accounts passed for payment








E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£219.07

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£536.85

Norse


Ground maintenance (inc.VAT)

£1,391.23

E-ON


Council Office (inc.VAT)


£25.80

T.T.Jones

Lighting Maintenance (inc.VAT)

£593.59

RBL


Wreath




£17.00

RBL


Poppy Appeal



£30.00

14. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports







The Clerk was asked to arrange to cut conifers in the Blind Lane allotment hedge. Overgrown trees and hedges were reported in Beck Lane, Blind Lane, Abbey Road and Coltishall Lane. The Clerk was asked to determine the official name of the lane from West Lane to the A140 which he had previously referred to as New Holme Lane. A blocked drain in Mill Street would be reported. The Clerk was asked to add potential yellow lines and also 5G mobile coverage to the next agenda for discussion. Highways would be contacted regarding the lack of white lines outside the Old King Head and on the bend adjacent to the Black Swan and also for remedial work at the ford following the recent heavy rain.
15. Next Meeting  November 18th.  St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.

